
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSOCIATION NEWS:  

CAC (Citizens Advisory Committee) Meeting: We had our last meeting of 

the CAC on 16 June. Turnout was pretty good. Guest speakers came in from Code 

Enforcement/Housing. The meeting are free and open to all. Next meeting will be 

September 15th. NOTE: The annual picnic/cookout for the 3rd Precinct will be 

Saturday, June 25th at their Headquarters over near the library off Independence.  

Association Meeting: We had a lively meeting last month on the 18th where 

we entertained VB Traffic Engineering. They came and presented their speed 

study recently conducted on both sides of Club Head. Neither side qualified for 

further restrictions based upon the data collected by the wires across the roads or 

the radar cart.  

Association Dues: Dues continue to trickle in as they always do but please 

make a conscious effort to take a breath, cut that check, and do your part in 

supporting the association. We’ve included a handy form at the bottom of this 

newsletter to make this an easy task. 

Lawn Contest: The annual Lawn Contest was another hard fought contest. 1236 

Course view was the clear winner but since it was so hard to judge beyond that 

we decided to just go with first place. The picture is posted on our website-see 

below.   

Website: Don’t forget to check out our website from time to time. 
Located at: https://cyptca.com/ 
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New Business Tabled at Meeting: We introduced a proposal to amend the 

constitution which was somewhat too lengthy to discuss in detail. We aren’t 

planning to go away anytime soon but based upon some other relevant 

experiences we figured it was necessary to add this to the constitution. It is here 

printed for your review, to be voted upon at the August meeting: 

a. Resolution to Dissolve: To dissolve the Association the Board of Directors must present a 

resolution recommending that the Association be dissolved to the active membership in 

accordance with the provisions of Art 13 of the VA Non-stock Corp Act as amended. A 

proposal for dissolution, including a plan of distribution of assets may be considered at a 

meeting of the active membership for which notice has been given as required by the 

act. The resolution shall be adopted if approved at such meeting where a quorum exists 

by more than two-thirds of the votes cast. 

 

b. Plan of Distribution: The plan of distribution shall provide for transfer of the 

association’s assets to one or more corporations, societies, or organizations engaged in 

(i) activities similar to those of the association or (ii) religious, charitable, community, or 

educational purposes within the meaning of Section 501 (c) (3) of the IRS code 

 

c. Disposal of Assets: Upon approval of a resolution for dissolution this association shall 

cease to conduct its affairs, except insofar as it is is necessary for their proper 

completioin. The Board of Directors shall, after payment of all liabilities of the 

association, dispose of the assets of the Association in such a manner as the Board may 

determine in accordance with the approved Plan of Distribution.  

Crime Prevention:  Vishing 

Fraudulent calls or voicemails fall under the category of "vishing." Scammers call 
potential victims, often using prerecorded robo-calls, pretending to be a 
legitimate company to solicit personal information from a victim. 

Perhaps you get a call about your car's extended warranty. If you answer this call 
and get connected to an alleged agent, you may be asked to provide information 
such as: 

 First and last name 
 Address 
 Driver's license number 
 Social Security number 
 Credit card information 
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Some scammers may also record your voice and ask a question you're likely to 
answer with "Yes." They can then use this recording to pretend to be you on the 
phone to authorize charges or access your financial accounts. 

History Corner: 

June 1, 1813 - The term "Don't give up the ship!' is coined by Captain James 

Lawrence, U.S. Chesapeake                                                                                                    

June 4, 1942 - WWII Battle of Midway begins. It lasts from June 4-7                          

June 6, 1944 - WWII D-Day. Allied forces successfully landed in Normandy,  France           

June 7, 1775 - The United Colonies makes a name change to United States.             

June 10, 1752 - Benjamin Franklin flies a kite in a lightening storm and discovers 

electricity.                                                                                                                                

June 12, 1987 - U.S. President Ronald Reagan challenges Russian President Mikhail 

Gorbachev to tear down the Berlin Wall.                                                                                       

June 14, 1775 - The U. S. Army is formed                                                                          

June 17, 1775 - The Battle of Bunker hill took place, one of the first battles of the 

Revolutionary War. "Don't fire until you see the whites of their eyes.                                                                                                              

June 21, 1788 - The U.S. Constitution goes into effect as New Hampshire becomes 

the 9th state to ratify it 

 

Safety Patrol- Electrical Hazards 

 Do not run electrical cords under rugs 

 Don’t overload outlets 

 Unplug all unused appliances 

 Make sure appliances have adequate space for air circulation 

 Clean exhaust fans 

 Keep electrical appliances away from water sources 

 Check to make sure electrical cords are in good condition 

 Clean the dryer of lint after every use 

 Clean the dryer vent and exhaust pipe annually 

 Use power strips instead of extension cords 

 Maintain appliances in accordance with manufacturer’s instructions 

 Have a professional electrician inspect your home every 10 years 
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In the Garden:  

 Prune shrubs that bloom on old wood after done flowering 
 Be on high alert for insect pests and diseases. These include but 

are not limited to aphids, asparagus beetles, cabbage worms, 

cutworms, tomato hornworms, scale, snails, slugs, leaf spot, 
mildew, and rust, Japanese beetles. 

 Use mature compost or aged manure to side-dress plants. 

 Prune wisteria after it finishes blooming. 
 Place row covers or netting over bushes with ripening berries to 

keep the birds from eating them.  

 Inspect trees for nests of bagworms. 
 Stake tomatoes, if you haven't already 

 Ensure that your automatic irrigation system working properly. 

 Fertilize and deadhead your roses. 
 Some perennials that bloom late in the growing season, such 

as Joe-Pye weed, can get so tall that they flop over. Either stake 

them or trim them back by half to keep them tidier. 

Crime Stats: (from VBGov.com) Not available, their server down 
 
A new Feature: The city publishes these stats for the city as a whole 

and for each of the four precincts. Here is our table: 

 

 

https://www.thespruce.com/plants-that-slugs-do-not-eat-4154668
https://www.thespruce.com/bagworms-1402517
https://www.thespruce.com/joe-pye-weed-eupatorium-purpureum-1402848
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CITY NEWS: (more at VBGov.com) 

Get FREE, Door-to-Door, On-Demand Public Transportation Around the 
Resort Area Starting June 17 

Starting this Friday, residents and visitors can conveniently ride around the 
resort area in the comfort and luxury of the Freebee all-electric Tesla Model X 
vehicles, which will operate seven days a week, from 11 a.m. to 11 p.m. The 
pilot program service area is bounded by Atlantic Avenue in the east, Birdneck 
Road in the west, 42nd Street in the north, and General Booth Boulevard in the 
south. 

The City of Virginia Beach Will Recognize Juneteenth on Monday, 6/ 
20Most City offices and facilities will be closed. 

Last year, City Council voted on a resolution to make Juneteenth (June 19) a 

permanent City Holiday. Juneteenth marks the day in 1865 that enslaved people 

in Galveston, Texas, the last of the former Confederate states to abolish slavery, 

heard that the Civil War had ended and learned that the Emancipation 

Proclamation had made them free nearly two years earlier. It is generally 

considered the oldest nationally celebrated commemoration of the ending of 

slavery in the United States. 

In observance of Juneteenth, most City offices and facilities will 

be CLOSED Monday, June 20. 

 

 

Check Out Our New Website, VirginiaBeach.gov 

We have officially launched our new website, designed with a fresh look, 

improved navigation, new interactive tools and a new URL, virginiabeach.gov. This 

Phase I launch is part of a two-phase project that includes new, redesigned City 

department pages. Over the next several months, department content from 

vbgov.com will be migrated to the new site. City content will remain on both sites 

during the transition, however. 

 

 

https://www.vbgov.com/news/pages/selected.aspx?release=5844&title=freebee+ride+share+service+launches+in+virginia+beach+june+17
https://www.vbgov.com/news/pages/selected.aspx?release=5844&title=freebee+ride+share+service+launches+in+virginia+beach+june+17
https://virginiabeach.gov/
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